Lincoln Branch Submariners Association

Minutes of meeting held on :- 21st June 2015
1. Chairman opened the meeting at:- 1240 and thanked everyone for attending.
2. Members present:- There were 10 members present.
3. Apologies:- Received from, J.Horton, M.Brocklesby, J.Hobson, M.Bugg, and H.Hunter.
4. Obituaries:-There were no obituaries to hand round for all to read. The secretary apologised for his failure to print them off. However, a minutes silence was observed together with our prayer for those that have crossed the bar in the last month.
5. Minutes from the previous meeting:- Were accepted as a true record.
6. Matters arising:- There were no matters arising from those minutes.
7. Chairman's report:-


a) Dave Bussey is happy to rebuild the whole website, putting in a link from the old site to the new one. Dave has taken on the role of Webmaster for our branch.


b) The Chairman will be sending out an E-mail via the secretary requesting that all members update their service records, as they appear to be out of date. These will be passed to our Webmaster. The secretary informed the chair that he had a copy of our members service records that he had taken from the S.A website. The Chairman requested that the secretary E-mailed this list to him.


c) With regard to members contact details, there being four members outstanding. M.Williams reported that P.Wilderspoon is fine, him being seen at a funeral on Friday 19th. M. Williams requested that the Chair send him an E-mail to remind him that to prompt P.Wilderspoon regarding his membership details.
8. Correspondence:- An invite to attend the Royal Air Force Association Battle of Britain Commemoration Service on the 20th September. No action taken, as there is plenty of time. A reply is required by the 4th September.
9. Secretary's report:- An order form had been received for wreaths to be placed at the Memorial Service Victoria Embankment in November. No action taken. At this point the Chairman outlined the reasons why the parade would not be marching this year. ( This information has been forwarded to all members)
10. Treasurer's report:-



Monthly Statement 21/06/2015



Opening Balance
£2,998.18



Meeting Collection
        50.15



Donation F. Powell
        10.20



Xmas Dinner Refund
       118.00



Monies Paid out last month


Postage & Packing Roll-up Banners   £15.20



Total Balance 

£3161.33.
11. Social Secretary's report:- a) It was agreed that a decision regarding a date for our trip to the National Arboretum be made at the next meeting. All members were urged to think about a date and if it is to be weekend or weekday.
12. Welfare report:- There was no welfare issues to report.
13. LExSA report:-

a) Michael Williams our representative voiced his disgust at the way in which LExSA is operating. He has drafted a letter on behalf of our branch regarding "the activities of LExSA or more specifically the lack of activity  of LExSA and some of the member associations". It goes on to say "We will be watching diligently over the next year to see if there are improvements in both these areas and, if there is no discernible change, we will consider withdrawing from LExSA.

b) Michael then gave an update on A.F.D. and distributed charts showing locations of all events within the City Centre, and importantly the position of our stall for the day. The day commences with the March-On of Standards at 0950 and concludes at 1600.
14. A.O.B. Round the table:-

Rick Elrick raised the issue of the fact that "Father's Day" always falls on our meeting Sunday - and thus some members send their apologies because of family activities this day. It was therefore agreed that our meeting day for next year be changed to Sunday 12th June 2016.


Michael Williams informed the meeting that the Royal Navy and Royal Marines Charity would be giving a brief on their activities at 1300 on the 30th June in the R.N.A. Club, Coulson Rd. This will be followed by "Splice the Mainbrace", coinciding with the rum issue to R.N. elements from R.A.F Waddington and R.A.F Digby in celebration of the birth of Princess Charlotte.
Next meeting to be held on :- 19th July 2015
Meeting shut at:- There being no other business, the meeting shut at 1324
